

## **Houghton Conquest Lower School**

High Street, Houghton Conquest, Bedfordshire, MK45 3LL 01234 740202 | www.hcschool.org.uk hconquest@hcschool.org.uk | office@hcschool.org.uk (parents)

Headteacher Miss J Heaslip

Value of the Month: Forgiveness

5<sup>th</sup> March 2021

Dear Parents/carers

## **Science Week**

The excitement is mounting as we continue preparations for **Science Week 2021 (8<sup>th</sup>-12<sup>th</sup> March)**. The arrangements are underway for this fantastic week in the school calendar.

The theme for this year's Science week is 'Innovating for the future'. Throughout the week the children will spend the afternoons learning and participating in fun and amazing activities all linked to Science, such as the 'Sneeze Zone' and 'The mini bottle rocket'.



Your help please: Children in Robins, Doves and Owls will be making a flitter jar towards the end of next week. As a school we are asking parents to kindly donate an empty jar (it needs to be clear and have a lid) for these children to use. This will need to be bought into school at the beginning of week commence 8<sup>th</sup> March 2021 so they can be guarantined.

Science Week will be a great opportunity for Science to take centre stage and for the children to get involved, and really embrace how exciting Science can be. We hope that these hands on experiences will inspire children further in their love of learning and interest in Science and also further raise the profile of science within our school.

We trust that you will feel as excited about the week as we do in school and will encourage their love of science by asking them about the experiments they have undertaken each day.

Yours sincerely

Mr Birchall

**Science Coordinator** 

Birchall

